
 

MEDIA ADVISORY 

 

Multistorey building on Unisa’s Sunnyside Campus to be demolished to make way for a 

new multipurpose centre  

 

Approved for public release. 

DATE: Friday, 03 May 2024 

 

The old and dilapidated multistorey Building 30, located on Unisa’s Sunnyside campus in 

Pretoria, is set to be demolished to make way for the development of new infrastructure on the 

campus, including the construction of the envisaged Sunnyside Multi-purpose Centre that will 

serve Unisa staff, students and the surrounding communities. The demolition by implosion will 

take place on Sunday, 05 May 2024.   

 

The state of dilapidation of the old Building 30 is extreme and not structurally sound for 

renovations. Its existence in its current state has been raised as a concern by both the City 

Council of Tshwane and the university community.   

 

Members of the media are invited to attend and witness the demolition by implosion. The details 

are as follows: 

 

Date : Sunday, 05 May 2024 

Time : 06h00 to 07h30 

Venue : Unisa Muckleneuk Campus Viewing area   

 

A designated viewing area has been earmarked strictly for people with access permits as the 

area will be under control of the contractor and authorised team in line with regulations for this 

nature of building demolitions.  

 

Ends/      

 

For enquiries, please contact Senior Media Officers: Tommy Huma on 072 218 6197 / 012 429 

3981/ humatm@unisa.ac.za OR Edgar Rathelele on 063 731 5456 / 012 429 6712/ 

ratheme@unisa.ac.za 
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